July 5th, 2021

Dear Praying Friends,

In September I will complete my 26th year in the ministry and even after all I have seen God do to this point, I am still amazed at all that our Amazing God will do. In our last prayer letter, I mentioned that we had \$9,000 of the \$20,000 we needed for our 15 Passenger van. In the weeks that followed the LORD sent in another \$16,000 for our van which brought our total to \$25,000. It took a few weeks before we found a van that met our criteria, though the actual price was higher than anticipated because of the used car market. We did have to finance some of the van but on May 10th I was able to fly to Arkansas and pick up a 2017 Ford Transit with 18,241 miles. It was truly a blessing to be able to pull into the park for our first meeting with everything in hand that we had been asking God to provide - A van, A tent, chairs, and tent trailer.

We are grateful to be able to report that we have completed our second meeting of the summer and are in preparation for our 3rd meeting next week. Our first meeting was held in Faulkton, which is our hometown. It gave us a chance to put up the tent and run to the house when we realized "oop's we forgot something". Our second meeting was in Cresbard, population 102. This was a 3-day meeting, and we used the pavilion in the park, which was able to hold 20 people plus the pulpit and sound equipment. In each meeting we had Vacation Bible School in the morning and Gospel Preaching in the evening. We did not see anyone saved during these meetings but we were able to talk to several people and every house got a tract left at the door.

We had quite a scare during our second meeting when Josiah our 4 year old got a bad case of croup and had to be taken to the ER. He was having a very difficult time breathing and his condition was very similar to what Charity experienced before she passed away. They observed him for several hours before sending him home.

Please be in prayer for the rest of the meetings we have planned for the summer. Our next meeting will be for 4 days in Mellette and we hope to be able to reach Northville, 5 miles away, at the same time. Then we will be in Seneca and Orient for 3 days each toward the end of July.

And he said unto them, Let us go into the next towns, that I may preach there also: for therefore came I forth. Mark 1:38

Also be in prayer as I fill-in for Missionary Caleb Hewett, who Pastors the Pleasant Valley Baptist Church in Dickinson, ND. He and his family will be taking some time to raise additional support this fall. I will be filling in August, September and October. He has a desire to plant other churches in North Dakota so please pray that he will be able to have a full schedule this fall so that he can get to the work the LORD has called him to.

Let me finish by saying "thank you" to all of you who faithfully support our ministry whether it be financial or prayer. I am encouraged when I consider all that you have done to help my family serve the LORD in the ministry he has called us to.

In Christ,

Benji Beaudoin

Missionary to the Small Towns of South Dakota





Please note that all checks sent to Macedonia to support our ministry need to be made out to Macedonia World Baptist Missions with a note included as to who and what the support is for.